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The Rector thanked those in attendance and noted that the merger with EVMS is only two months 
away, when the work of the Board becomes more complex. Today’s program is designed to begin 
the education process of what is entailed with regard to oversight of a medical school. The Board 
is fortunate to have two efficient and confident leaders in Brian Hemphill and Alfred Abuhamad. 
He reminded the Board that the main impetus of the merger was to improve the health metrics for 
Hampton Roads. It will take time to make that happen, but it is imperative as we go through this 
process to ensure that the right metrics are in place, so we know how to measure success.  
 
President Hemphill also welcomed Board members and stated that they will have the opportunity 
to hear from some dynamic individuals.  
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